## EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING October 1, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, October 1, 2024.

Present were Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage, and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed, Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jim Greenley.

## **FINANCIAL REPORT:**

The financial report was accepted.

# **ZONING OFFICER REPORT:**

There were a few permits issued- including signs and a greenhouse construction. Eaton's current zoning map was signed, along with a resolution provided by Monroe township.

#### **VISITORS AND GUESTS:**

None.

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

The solar sign should be removed.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Funding including the NAP program, a .5 mil tax increase and a donation of Act 13 funds was discussed for funding the ambulance association. At this time no agreement has been reached on funding the ambulance association. A log of calls provided by Kunkle and Tunkhannock should be reviewed. A thank you letter was received from Camp Cadet, SWN permit to drill was reviewed and assessors' changes were noted.

Waste Management should be asked to move our dumpster to eliminate unwanted dumping. Budget Workshop will be advertised for October 23<sup>rd</sup> at 5 pm. The LSA Grant season is open through November.

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned 7:49 by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Greenley.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary